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METROPOLITAN WASHINGTON COUNCIL OF GOVERNMETNS
HOUSING DIRECTORS ADVISORY COMMITTEE (HDAC)

June 29, 2006
MEETING SUMMARY

Affordable Housing Unit Targets 
John Mataya, COG Staff, reviewed the previous working model committee members had been working on last fall/winter and outlined suggested revisions.  COG Staff had suggested including a 5 percent vacancy rate to convert the households being measured in the model to housing units.  Committee members agreed that the conversion was not necessary and that the model should more closely focus on the “number of new households based on employment.”  In doing such, committee members agreed that the “20 percent of all new units should be affordable” assumption needed to be applied specifically to the “number of households needed based on employment.”  The newly revised model is shown below. 
	(Shown in Thousands)

Employment
	# New Households Needed 
(based on employment)
	Affordable Households Shortfall 
	Current Unmet Need (households 
	Total affordable units needed 2005 - 2015

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	2005
	2015
	Change
	 
	 
	 
	 

	105.6
	123.2
	14.6
	11.0
	2.2
	15.843
	18.043


Calculations: 

11.0 = 14.6 / 1.6

2.2 = 11.0 x 20% 

15.843 = current households needing affordable housing 

18.0 = 2.2 + 15.843 

Committee members agreed on the new working model and to further discuss how the housing targets would be used and suggested annualizing the targets for jurisdictions to see how many units would need to be produced on a yearly basis.  COG Staff will complete apply the new model to each jurisdictions’ employment data and send out the new working model for review.  Committee members will then review the model and vote during the July 27th meeting.  
Briefing on Results to Date of the TPB Regional Mobility and Accessibility Study 
Technical Services Director, Robert Griffiths, briefed committee members on the results of the Transportation Planning Board’s (TPB) Regional Mobility and Accessibility Study.  Based on COG’s latest forecast, the region will add 1.5 million people and 1.2 million jobs between 2005 and 2030. The Regional Mobility and Accessibility Study, which was conducted by COG staff, state and local planners, transportation officials, and citizens, includes several scenarios that would reduce driving, increase transit use, and locate housing closer to job activity and in Regional Activity Centers.  The study shows the impacts on transportation if alternative growth scenarios could be implemented, but did not seek to address funding or the necessary changes in current land use policies.  The study also considered the east-west divide drawing from the 1999 Brookings Institution report highlighting disparities between the eastern and western parts of the region. 
Key findings include: Increasing housing growth in regional activity clusters, where jobs are concentrated and transit is accessible, will decrease driving and congestion and increase transit use, walking, and biking.  Encouraging more development on the eastern side of the region, such as Prince George’s County, would benefit the entire region’s mobility and increase transit trips.  

Follow-up to the Mobility and Accessibility Study

The results of the TPB’s Mobility and Accessibility Study indicate more housing needs to be concentrated in regional activity centers and transit areas.  However, the cost of housing increases in value the closer it is in proximity to major employment centers and metro rail stations in the region.  In theory, this situation limits workforce housing opportunities near metro rail stations, thus necessitating low and moderate income households to search for more affordable housing options on the region’s periphery.  As the cost of housing in the region rises, it is also becoming increasingly important that mixed income communities are a priority for jurisdictions throughout the region.  Affordable housing options inaccessible to the region’s metro rail system, will ultimately compound regional traffic congestion by limiting efficient use of public transportation infrastructure. 
Regional studies have shown that job growth expected in the region will continue to exacerbate housing prices due the lack of existing and future supply of housing units currently being produced.  This increasing demand and insufficient supply is creating an affordable housing crisis threatening the business community’s ability to attract mid-level managers, service sector employees, and administrative assistants.  Public sector employees such as police officers, firemen, and teachers are also unable to afford the majority of housing units in the region.  
An immediate solution to mitigate this affordable housing crisis appears to allow developers to increase the supply of housing units by building denser developments near metro rail stations where residents do not need to drive to their place of employment.  This solution would thus provide the additional units to meet the region’s current and future market demands while making steps to alleviate future traffic congestion on highways.  
As a corollary to the TPB’s Mobility and Accessibility Study housing staff will begin working on analyzing current and future housing developments within a ½ mile radius of metro rail stations.  The analysis will examine the residential developments developers have in the pipeline as well as existing properties and rental housing.  Housing Staff will work HDAC members to interpret and analyze the results in terms of affordable and workforce housing.  
Legislation Update 

Chinyere Uzoukwu, COG’s policy analyst, compiled a legislative tracking report for Maryland, Virginia, and the District of Columbia.  The report outlined housing and community development legislation that passed or failed including other bills of concern to the Metropolitan Development Policy Committee.  Examples of bills outlined in the report include TDRs in Virginia, Inclusionary Zoning in the District of Columbia, and Green Building in Maryland.  Committee members expressed an interest in federal bills and proposed changes to the CDBG program.  
Presentation of COG Board Proposed “Green Buildings Initiative” 

George Nichols from COG’s Department of Environmental Programs announced the Regional Green Building Conference which will take place on September 29, 2006.  The Green Building Conference will be an educational forum and is being organized through a partnership with COG and the US Environmental Protection Agency.  The conference will highlight best management practices (BMPs) and allow experts to showcase local / national initiatives.  
Predatory Lending Next Steps

COG Staff updated HDAC members regarding the Predatory Lending Steering Committee.  The Predatory Lending Committee met to discuss next steps for the committee and region.  Committee Members decided that they wanted to meet on a monthly basis to continue working regionally on education and outreach.  COG and committee members are considering working as a coalition to hold education events for community leaders and the public.  

Other Issues
None

Adjournment 
Attendance: Fran Lunney, Arlington County; Julian Bermudez, Prince William County; Mildrilyn Davis, Alexandria; Tennille Parker, Falls Church; Dana, Falls Church; Jalal Greene, District of Columbia; Robert Trent, District of Columbia; Dara Dann, COG; Robert Griffiths COG;  George Nichols, COG; John Mataya, COG; and Chinyere Uzoukwu, COG
-Next Meeting July 27th-
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